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                    Presidentôs Page 
 

As we approach the end of another year which seems to go faster 

each year, November is toy donation time and thanks to  all the 

members who made and assisted with our toys. It was a great 

turn up at our last working bee with 26 members in attendance to 

do the finishing touches. Thanks to the members who not only worked on toys at 

the club, but put in the hours at home. Thanks to Maree Chin who has counted 

the toys in stock and the kits left over from KidsFest.  
 

It was good to see 14 members attend the Eildon Woodies show at Alexandra.   

A small bus was organised with our first stop being John Hornôs saw mill at 

Rubicon with an inspection of his house and then firing up the saw mill to cut a 

log for all to see. (See page 5 for photos of the house and mill). 
 

To the members who attended the last General Meeting a short video of the saw 

mill in action was shown. It was then on to Alexandra to catch up with the Eildon 

Woodies and check out their show. One of the first  members I ran into was Ernie 

Hunt who couldnôt wait to tell me that they had renowned wood turner, Ken 

Wraight as a member.  
 

Thanks to Bus Driver Chris Harvey who had no trouble negotiating the windy 

roads and track into the saw mill.  
 

Packing crate timber was available at Unilever in Tatura so arrangements were 

made for a pick up on the Saturday morning with Chris Harvey who managed to 

get hold of a large truck with a tipping tray which was handy as the crates were 

loaded with a fork lift then tipped off at the Clubrooms just prior  to our last 

meeting.  
 

The Tuesday morning after our last meeting was a hive of industry  when about 8 

members arrived with pinch bars, crow bars and a chain saw. They were 

dismantling the crates and salvaging what they  could. Thanks to those members  

involved.  
 

Our next outing is the Eltham Wood Show on November 21. This will be as 

previous trips -  óPopôs Shedô (Turning Supplies). The first stop will be the 

Eltham Hotel for lunch then across the road to the Eltham Wood Show, a most 

enjoyable day. Please put your name down on the whiteboard as it will be just 

after our next General Meeting.   
 

Itôs Slip, Slop and Slap time of the year. All the best, Len 
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WOODTURNERS OF THE GOULBURN VALLEY INC. 3352K  
GENERAL MEETING 

To be held at the Clubrooms, 96 Packham Street, Shepparton 

Monday 16th November, 2015 at 7.30 p.m.  
Apologies 

Correspondence 

Treasurerôs Report 

Committee Business 

General Business 

 

Door & Raffle ï Gary Gray, Maree Chin 

Show & Tell Chairman ï Alex Trotter 

 

 

 

If you are unable to attend and do your turn, please arrange prior to the 

meeting for someone else to take your place. 

 

ñOwned and run by locals for localsò 

Discover the big line up of top Australian brands. 

Save up to 70% off leading brands. 

We are excited to announce the introduction of an all 

new dedicated frozen and chilled section to the store. 

You can now purchase big brand frozen and chilled 

products at discounted prices. 

Relax and enjoy fine foods, great coffee and cakes at 

Peaches Café 

197-205 Corio St, SHEPPARTON, 3630 VIC 

www.spcardmonafactorysales.com.au 

Open 7 days a week 

Monday ï Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 9am-5pm 

CLOSED Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, 

Good Friday & Anzac Day 
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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING OF WOODTURNERS  

OF THE GOULBURN VALLEY INC.   

Held in the clubrooms, 96 Packham Street, Shepparton, 19/92015 
OPENING: Meeting opened by President Len at 7.30 p.m.with 40members in attendance. 

APOLOGIES:  Roy Eliason, Pam & Rob Henry, Marg Brock,  Helen Smith, Brian 

Finlayson, Ian Smith, Maree Chin, Margaret Adamson, Ross & Rhonda Crozier. (11) 

Moved: Noel Ryan that the apologies be accepted, seconded, Norma Harrison. 

MINUTES:  Minutes of the previous meeting held21/09/15 as circulated in the newsletter 

were accepted; moved: Jim Harrison. Seconded: Dick Syer. Carried 

CORRESPONDENCE: Since the last general meeting 16 Newsletters have been received 

from various clubs and organisations. Promotional:  Nil   

General: Thankyou card from Peter Meddings 

Out:1. Shepparton Agricultural Society re non-attendance at this years show.  Jenny 

McPhee from St Vincentôs de Paul St Brendanôs has been informed of the date for the 

Christmas toy distribution. 

Accounts: Mooroopna Hardware $ 149 for belt sander. 

Moved: Frank Matthews that the correspondence as read be accepted. Seconded, Athel 

Chapman. 

 

TREASURERS REPORT     Balance                     $7396.49 

   Receipts                    $2169.36 

                     $10241.45 

   Less Expenditure $2436.02 

   Balance 30/09/2015       $7805.43 

 

58 subs received to date with 23 either Honorary or Life members.  Reminder letters to be 

sent out to members with outstanding subs including the question pertaining to their 

intention or otherwise to renew membership.   List of un-financial members to be available 

to supervisors. Moved: Athel Chapman, seconded, Peter Meddings that the Treasurerôs 

report be accepted.  Carried. 

 

COMMITTEE GENERAL BUSINESS . 

1. Key register audit conducted and all safe keys accounted for. 

2. Greg Thorne has organised a BBQ from GV Weather Master for the raffle and has also 

organised the raffle tickets. 

3. Members wishing to go on the Pops Shed and Eltham Woodshow trip on the 21/11/15 are 

asked to put their names on the board A.S.A.P.so the mode of transport can be organised. 

4. Last toy workshop for the year is 24/10/15 and the toy presentation will be made at the 

general meeting 16/11/15. 

5.Christmas function to be held 12/12/15 at the Croquet Club, costing $20 per head.  Names 

on board for catering purposes please. 

6. A new gazebo has been purchased, so the two stolen have now been replaced. 

 Purchase of 4 sides pending. 

7. Timber from Unilever was picked up on Saturday and members attending the club rooms 

tomorrow are asked to bring tools to assist with the task of pulling it apart. 

8. New belt sander and battery drill have been purchased. 
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BUS TRIP TO  RUBICON  
 

John and Sue Horn ð Home and Saw Mill 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

1. There is some dressed timber available in Tongala ï anyone interested see Len 

for the details.   2. Max Jensen ï a member of the Eltham Woodies and a great 

supporter of our woodshow has sadly passed away.  Max has only ever missed 

one woodshow in 25 years.   It was suggested by Helene Meddings that a 

Sympathy card to be sent. 

3. Attempts are being made to contact the Marian Community to ascertain if they 

wish to partake in the toy distribution this year, as last year they failed to pick up 

any toys.4. Woodshow dinner will be catered for by Julie & Viv ï moved Len 

Taylor that we hire the scout hall for this event, seconded, Neil Armstrong.  

Carried.5. Col Brock offered his services as Market Place table captain for 

woodshow raffle.  Thanks Col 6. SPC Ardmona has approved the gift vouchers 

for the raffle, Bendigo Bank to be approached again for woodshow sponsorship.7. 

Timber from Lorraine Noonanôs and Alex Trotters is now in storage at the club 

rooms. 8. Condolences to Gloria Woods on the passing of her Mother.9. Greg 

informed members of a change to this years raffle.  We will no longer sell tickets 

at Archer Street Safeway but instead we have two extra days at IGA on the 

14th&15th December.10. Neil Armstrong moved that the club purchase a laptop 

for use in producing the newsletter, as Maree is having compatibility problems 

with the programs she is using, seconded Don McCrabb.  Roger Perry offered to 

donate a laptop to the club for this purpose should it be suitable.  Neil Armstrong 

to liaise with Roger re same. 11.  The financial statement from the auditor was 

presented to the meeting and the following matters were raised. (a) Donations to 

charities do not show up on the report due to the cheques being un-presented prior 

to the end of the financial year.   Vern to speak to the auditor. (b) The Christmas 

Party profit was a result of the raffle run during the night. (c)  Volunteers Grant 

was not available last financial year. (d)  The cost of hiring East Bank for the 

previous year was allocated to Woodshow General Expenses as opposed to 

having its own expense code. (e) The tea and coffee money was discussed at 

some length and it was moved by John Wright that the receipts for purchasing 

supplies be handed to the treasurer and be recorded as an income and expense, 

seconded Neil Armstrong.  Carried. Moved, Neil Armstrong that the financial 

statement be accepted, seconded Noel Ryan.  Carried. 12. The club rooms will be 

closed for Christmas from 19/12/15 and reopen 7/01/2016. 13. Helen Taylor 

reminded member who wish to receive text messages re club happenings need to 

provide their mobile phone numbers. 14. Rob Blamey showed members a sample 

of Oregon which is available from Kyabram.  If interested see Rob.15. Gary Gray 

asked that a vision impaired gentleman from the menôs shed, who has made 

number of toys for our Christmas Toy donation be picked up to attend the next 

general meeting; Noel Ryan offered to pick him up. 16. Janet Barnes offered to 

make bedding for the cradles should it be required.17. Col Brock asked that after 

the Tuesday Morning sessions toy etc. be cleared to make work bench space for 

members on Wednesday nights. 
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Raffle: 1st prize ï Gary Gray ï Potpourri lid 2nd prize ïRoger Perry ï Huon Pine. 

3rdprize ïGlenda Thorne ï Back Pack.4th prize ïAlan Bailey ï Pen Blanks 

5th prize ïLeo Heggarty ï Hand bag hanger.6th prize ï Baden Howe ï Pen blanks. 

7th prize ïBrian Smedley ï Book mark 8th prize - Alex Trotter ï Stain 

9th prize - Geoff Pinkerton ï Pen Blanks Meeting Closed 8.45p.m. 

Meeting Closed 8.45p.m. 

 

Demonstration:  In lieu of a demonstration members enjoyed a movie film of our 

club visit to the home of John& Sue Horn at Rubicon, where we where treated to a 

tour of their magnificent house and a demonstration of Johnôs sawmill.   Thanks to 

Len for organising the visit. 

SHOW AND TELL 2015 

JIM HARRISON: 3 pens, Acacia acuminata, spray poly/EEE 

RYAN TAYLOR : 3D Shifter, composite (demo last month) 

PETER MEDDINGS : Lego coat rack, pine, paint finish. 

GEOFF PINKERTON : Segmented lidded box, Huon Pine and Red Myrtle. 
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SCROLL SAW BLADES 

We are Australian Distributors for the Swiss made 

Pégas®  blades.  These are available in both pinless 

and pinned. We also sell the German made Flying 

Dutchman blades.  Pinless are $5.00 a dozen, while 

pinned are $6.50  a dozen.  3ò blades are $5.50 a 

dozen. Swiss Made Coping Saw Blades available for 

$5.50 dozen.  

We also sell .Mini chucks and mini twist drills. 

Foot Switches for $65  

 Proportional scales for $9.50 ï a handy tool. 

We are agents for Hegner drum sander and other 

Hegner products. 

All prices are plus postage. 

            é.Contact us for a blade catalogueé. 

Helen Harris 
PO Box 1384, Murray BridgSA  5253 

Ph 08 8531 3440 

ochjh@scrollingcom.au 

 

 
PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW EMAIL ADDRESS   

 

H H 

 

G V WeatherMaster 
Master heating and cooling specialists 

at 2 great locations 

 

70 Benalla Road, Shepparton 3630 
Phone 03-58213656 Fax 03-58217664 

8 Schubert Street, Cobram 3644 
Phone 03-58712626 

 

Email: sales@gvweathermaster.com.au 

www.weathermaster.com.au 

5% of sales will be donated to W.T.G.V. if you 

mention this advertisement. 



 

WOODTURNERS OF THE GOULBURN VALLEY INC 

APPRECIATES RECEIVING SPONSORSHIP FROM THE FOLLOWING : 

MOOROOPNA MITRE 10, FRUIT GROWERS VICTORIA,  

SPC/ARDMONA FACTORY SALES, MAXAM  PRINTING,  

       G.V. WEATHERMASTER, and  

 

 

 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT THEM AS THEY SUPPORT US 

TO OUR MEMBERS AND ANY OF THEIR FAMILY WHO  

ARE NOT WELL OR ARE IN HOSPITAL,  

THE CLUB WISHES THEM A SPEEDY RECOVERY.  
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W.T.G.V. WEBSITE  -  www.woodturnersgv.com 

Our newsletter can be seen in colour on website. 

RAFFLE  
 

To all Shepparton members. As a 

result of very poor ticket sales at 

Safeway Archer Street, we have 

decided to forego this venue and 

concentrate on Fairley's IGA. As a 

result we are now manning the site 

there for 8 days, starting in December. 

We start on Monday 14th December 

and Tuesday15th December. I hope 

this doesn't inconvenience the 

members but it seems a waste of 

member time and effort for little 

reward and therefore have come to 

this decision. Members from the 

central and south end may be called 

upon to fill the roster as we also have 

15 days at Marketplace in February 

2016. Thanks for your understanding 

and support. Greggie 



 

Welcome to Brian Smedley who joined the club recently, we hope he enjoys being 

part of the association.  
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LAST VISIT TO CLUB ROOM FOR 

ROY ELLISON  
 

Roy said farewell to members at morning tea dur-

ing our final toy workshop. Roy  and Win will 

soon be moving from Rodney Park Mooroopna to 

óBanksiaô at Kialla.  

 

Roy is pictured wearing his beloved overalls and 

holding one of the toys he donated to the club. 

Thank you for 30 years of dedication to the club 

Roy, we wish you all the best.  

 

At the toy workshop Jim Harrison came along with his long 

handled magnet and picked up this debris on the ground out-

side the back door where the timber demolition took place.  

                                2015 Christmas Party  
 

When:  Saturday 12th December 

Where:     Croquet Club Rooms 

    Winston Street  Shepparton  

Time:          6.30pm onwards 
 

Meal served at 7.00 pm. Bookings essential for catering purposes. Please 

put your name on the Whiteboard or notify the Secretary, Chris or the 

President, Len.  



FINAL TOY WORKSHOP FOR 2015 
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